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To:

Mayor Potter



Commissioner Adams



Commissioner Leonard



Commissioner Saltzman



Commissioner Sten

From:

Paul L. Scarlett, Director

Bureau of Development Services

Regarding:
Proposed Revisions to Title 29 that Create Clarity and New Enforcement Tools

Attached is an Ordinance that will amend Title 29 of the City Code to clarify existing code language and to create new enforcement language and tools for the BDS Neighborhood Inspections Team. 

Key elements of the proposal include:

· Addition of two new sections creating new enforcement tools to address individuals property owners with repeat code violations:

1. The first section, 29.30.140 Subsection D, requires that property owners subscribe to refuse service with a franchised hauler if there have been two or more violations posted within 1 year at the property relating to trash and litter.  

2. The second section, 29.70.040 provides new enforcement tools for those individuals that have been identified as chronic offenders by BDS.  This section creates an alternate enforcement option to the traditional process of Community Court referrals to the District Attorney’s Office.

· Revision of Section 29.30.005 subsections A through D to clarify the application of the minimum standards provisions held in Sections 29.30.010 through 29.30.290 bringing the requirements into closer alignment with traditional building code law.

· Various technical standard changes to address the unique circumstances of residential structures built before the state building code was established.

· Various changes that bring the code into compliance with other requirements such as those sponsored by the Office of Sustainable Development and State building code requirements.

· Several changes to provide clarity regarding the application of the Code Enforcement Fee.

As part of ongoing code improvement, BDS recommends the consideration and adoption of the proposed revisions.  Adoption of the proposal will improve code compliance and enforcement by making the code easier to understand, through the creation of new enforcement tools and through the elimination of outdated references and conflicting sections.
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